
Interoffice Memorandum 

GOVERNMENT April 10, 2020 
Fl, OH I DA 

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings 
and Board of County Commissioners d . 

1 
Joseph C. Kunkel, P.E. , Director, Public Works Depart~& ?li) FROM: 

CONTACT PERSON: Humberto L. Castillero, P. E., PTOE, Interim Manage~ 
Traffic Engineering Division 

PHONE NUMBER: (407) 836-7891 

SUBJ: Installation of "No Parking" Signs on Stonebriar Way 

Orange County Traffic Engineering Division has requested that "No Parking" signs be 
installed along the curves on both sides of Stonebriar Way. 

Traffic Engineering staff performed a review of the on-street parking situation on 
Stonebriar Way and has confirmed that streets that allow parking on both sides of the street 
impact emergency apparatus from accessing certain portions of the community; thereby 
creating a public safety hazard. The Florida Fire Prevention Code, Section 18.2.3.4.1.1 , 
requires that fire department access roads shall have an unobstructed width of no less than 
20 feet. Also, the Florida Fire Prevention Code, Section 18.2.4.1.1 , states that the required 
width of a fire department access road shall not be obstructed in any manner, including the 
parking of vehicles. Therefore, staff recommends the installation of "No Parking" signs. 

Staff recommends that the Board approve the "No Parking" signs installation along the 
curves on both sides of Stonebriar Way. 

Action Requested: Approval of "No Parking" signs installation along the curves on 
both sides of Stonebriar Way. District 5. 
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District 5: Commissioner Emily Bonilla 


